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	Distance Education Coordination Council
Trelisa Glazatov, Rhiannon Lares, Kay Weiss, Jack Jackson,T.L. Brink, Rania Hamdy
	4/11/2016
Agenda
1:30-2:30 pm
District Annex Conference room 

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	FURTHER ACTION 

	Review and Approval of Minutes
	Approved by Jack; seconded by Rhiannon
	

	Crafton Hills reports
	T.L. Reported that Crafton is considering possibly applying for the OER grant.
	

	Valley College Reports

	Jack reported that for the summer session Valley will have 104 DE section from 23 departments and 53 faculty teaching.   Valley is working on cleaning up the Universal Access Point so that current information is available to students.   The campus is in the process of setting up faculty forums during april to discuss potentially adopting Canvas as the LMS.   The Academic Senate will have its second reading on Open Education Resources.   The Academic Senate will have its first reading for the DE Coordinator position coming up  and second reading is April 20th.
	

	Distance Education Reports 

	No report
	

	Discussion Items 

Non-renewal of Turnitin (Tre)
















Fall DE Prof Development offerings (Tre)














	

Trelisa discussed that the current Turnitin contract is ending August 2016.  The costs have continued to increase over the last several years.  It is expected that if the District chooses to renew that it will be at least $30K annually based on the pricing rate recently released by Turnitin.   Based on our reports currently there are a total of 60 faculty who have used Turnitin in some capacity over the last 2 years.   Due to several factors including increasing costs, OEI/State not deciding on a statewide platform, accessibility concerns, and alternative platform for the immediate future (Bb SafeAssign), the District will not be renewing the Turnitin contract.  The DE office will be notifying faculty and will be providing training on SafeAssign as an alternative platform.  DECC committee feedback was that the decision was agreeable and concurrence of training and transitioning for affected faculty.


Trelisa and Rhiannon reported that the DE office will be offering hybrid courses for faculty to expand access to training.   The DE office will be modeling the courses around the @One/OEI creative commons course currently offered including Accessibility and Course Design .  It is hoped that the hybrid courses will support the colleges efforts to increase training around DE related topics and to prepare for changes in online education that are being promoted by the State.  The DE office will work with the colleges’ PD coordinators to identify other fall offerings for staff and faculty. There was discussion around if localized training based on the @One courses would be accepted if the colleges choose to participate in the State Exchange.  Rhiannon will follow up with the State liaison to clarify if there are requirements for faculty regarding the exchange and how that may affect what types of training is offered at the local level. 
	

	Next Meeting
	May 9,2016  1:30 pm

	



